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      Nativity of St. John the Baptist             June 24, 2018   
 
    

 

 Mass Intentions 
 

June 25 – July 1, 2018 
Tuesday, June 26 – 7:00 p.m. 
Intention of Onn Family – Phyllis Krall 
+Janet Hammar – Theresa Hammar 
 
Wednesday, June 27 – 8:30 a.m. 
+Randolf Josiah – Rosemary Mussar 
 
Thursday, June 28 – 8:30 a.m. 
+Mary Collins – Rosemary Mussar 
 
Friday, June 29 – 8:30 a.m. 
 
Saturday, June 30 – 9:00 a.m. 
 
Saturday, June 30 – 5:00 p.m. 
 
Sunday, July 1 - 10:00 a.m.  
Mass for the People of St. Teresa Parish 
 

Prayer Network:   
For those not on the internet there is an envelope on 
the bulletin board at the main entrance marked 
‘PRAYER NETWORK’.  Please take a copy of the 
prayer intentions inside this envelope and pray for 
fellow parishioners. 
 

 Hospitals and Privacy Laws: 
Because of privacy laws, hospitals do not notify us 
when parishioners are admitted. If someone in your 
Items to Collect to Support Charities family is 
admitted to hospital and you want the Parish Office to 
know, please call and tell us. Many hospitals, 
Catholic or not, have a priest assigned to visit the 
Catholic patients and bring them Communion, but the 
family must tell the admittance office of their wish for 
a clergy visit. 
 

Bingo 
Matinee on Saturday, July 7th from 1:00 – 3:00 p.m. 
at the Charities Bingo Hall, 510 Krug Street, 
Kitchener.  To assist with this fundraiser for our 
parish, please call the office:  519-743-4525. 

Euchre Results 
Next Euchre Night will be Friday, July 13th in the 
church hall. 
 
Stewardship Report 
June 10, 2018 
Sunday Envelopes……….................$1,796.00 
Loose……….…………….....................131.50 
Hall Rental – Calorie Club……………...80.00 
Hall Rental – Philippine Group…………150.00 
Bishop’s Special Camp Collection……...60.00 
Insurance (church)………………….….100.00  
 
Diocese of Hamilton Prayer Calendar 2018 
Monday, June 25 – Rev. Malcolm Katzenberger 
Tuesday, June 26 – Rev. Frank Freitas 
Wednesday, June 27 – Sisters of St. John the Baptist 
Thursday, June 28 – Most Rev. Douglas Crosby 
Friday, June 29 – Rev. Edward Hinsperger 
Saturday, June 30 – Very Rev. Peter Tuyen Nguyen 
Sunday, July 1–Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
Planning Study Update – We Want to Hear 
from You!  
The Diocese-wide planning study is off to a great 
start - thanks to all those who have participated! In 
the first few weeks, an incredible number of surveys 
have been completed. However, we also want to hear 
from YOU.  If you have not filled out a survey and 
want to share your thoughts, visit 
hamiltondiocese.com/campaign to learn more 
about the proposed campaign goals, complete the 
survey and provide your comments.  The online 
survey closes on Monday, July 9th - please don’t 
delay in sharing your thoughts about our plans to 
help your Parish and our Diocese to grow and thrive. 
Thank you. 
 
Baby Bottle Campaign 
If you did not return your baby bottles last week, 
please try to return ASAP.  Leave at the back of the 
church (baskets have been picked up).  Please 
support this important cause by returning your baby 
bottle filled with your donation. 
 

Ways to be a part of the Rosary Bouquet: 
Pray for the Mission of the Rosary Bouquet, your own 
needs and the needs of your parish and school while 
thanking God for the great gifts he is giving you. 
Say the Rosary every day or often.  Say it with your 
family, others or by yourself.  Visit the St. Teresa 
Adoration Chapel and pray the Rosary in Silence 
before the Blessed Sacrament.  Visit it weekly and 
spend some time with Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament. 
(open 9 a.m.-9 p.m. weekdays).  Encourage others to 
use the Gift of saying the Rosary. 
 
Prayer Shawls are blessed and available.  Please call 
the parish office if you would like one. 
 
“Fatal Flaws” Film Screening:  The Dangers of 
Medical Aid in Dying Law 
Are assisted dying laws leading society down a 
dangerous path?  Local filmmaker and Kevin Dunn 
have spent the past three years travelling throughout 
Canada, The Netherlands, Belgium and the USA to 
learn more about the answer to this important question.  
Critics say “FATAL FLAWS” ‘is a must-see for every 
person who wants to understand the difference 
between medical killing and medically-responsible 
caring. The film is produced by DunnMedia in 
association with the Euthanasia Prevention Coalition.  
Join us and learn more on Monday, June 25th at 7 
p.m. at Silver City Hamilton Mountain Cinemas.  
Tickets can be purchased online, or/and to find out how 
to bring the film to your area contact 
FatalFlawsFilm.com or by emailing 
margaret@dunnmedia.ca. 
 
Marian Pilgrimage Days 
In honour of our Lady of Fatima, the day begins from 
10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. with Mass followed by Rosary 
Procession, Stations of the Cross & Benediction 
Confessions and lunch on Saturday, July 7th at St. 
Thomas the Apostle, 715 Centre Road, Waterdown.  
Please bring your own lunch.  For more information, 
visit www.stthomaswaterdown.com 
 
Ordination of Transitional Deacons 
His Excellency, Bishop Crosby will ordain the 
following men as transitional deacons: Vivek Trindade  
on Friday, June 29th at 7:00 p.m. at St. Matthew 
Parish, Oakville, and John Schnurr on Saturday, June 
30th at 7:00 p.m. at Immaculate Conception Parish, 
Formosa.  All are welcome to participate in these 
celebrations. 

Birth of John the Baptist 
In every age and time the Lord's call brings forth priests 
to prepare a people for the Lord. Would you be willing to 
proclaim the truth of God’s love and presence in your life 
as a priest, religious or deacon? If you think God is calling 
you, contact:  Fr. Michael King, Vocation Director, 
Diocese of Hamilton: 905-528-7988 x2246 
vocations@hamiltondiocese.com  or                               
www.HamiltonVocations.com 
 
8-Day Directed Retreat -Ignatius Jesuit Centre, 5420 
Hwy 6 N, Guelph, ON, N1H 6J2 on Thursday, July 19th 
–Friday, July 27th.  The 8-Day Directed Retreat provides 
you with individual direction in an environment of silence 
and prayer.  A spiritual director meets with you each day, 
listens as you share your prayer experiences, helps you 
reflect on them and discover the path God is revealing to 
you.  The cost is $792.  See our website at 
loyolahouse.com for more information or contact: 
registration@ignatiusguelph.ca or by calling 519-824-
1250 ext. 266.   
 
21st Annual Butterfly Release Walk to Remember 
by Bereaved Families of Ontario on Sunday, September 
9th at the Williamsburg Cemetery Dedication Centre 
(1541 Fischer-Hallman Rd, Kitchener, ON N2R 1P6). 
Honour your loved one with a monarch butterfly to be 
released during the ceremony, or a memorial sign to be 
placed along the walking path.  "Perhaps the butterfly is 
proof that you can go through a great deal of darkness, yet 
become something beautiful..." 1:00 - 3:00 p.m. starting 
with registration and butterfly pick-up and ending with  
Butterfly Release & Walk to Remember. Register on-line 
at:  www.canadahelps.org 
Remember:  All orders for butterflies and memory signs 
must be received and paid for by August 24, 2018. 
 
Summer has Arrived - enjoy the outdoors and getting 
together with family and friends, but also remind yourself 
that all of summer's good things come to us from God --
so don't forget to thank Him!  Be safe.   

 


